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The end of week 2 has arrived at a pace! So much has happened this week too – most notably our Froglets and 
Ladybirds gradually returning to school following the home visits. This has been a joy to watch and experience as 
new and old pupils have come on to site with a mix of trepidation and excitement, but left smiling broadly and with 
a spring in their step. It really is great to see their enthusiasm for learning! 

It has to be said, that goes for the rest of the school too! The buzz around the school this week as we get more 

familiar with the routines has been fantastic. In my wanderings I have seen everything from amazing art and 

melodic music through to wonderful writing and magical maths! I look forward to seeing how the children progress 

this half term as we move the curriculum forward with all the ‘learning not yet gained’. Phil  

Inclement Weather 
This week showed us what autumn 
and winter can throw at us. In more 
normal times we would be able to 

allow waiting on site in sheltered areas, but at present 
this is not possible. We must ensure that ALL the children 
are in their lines BEFORE any parents are allowed on site. 
This ensures they are ready to be collected, minimising 
both any concerns you may have if they aren’t there and 
any waiting that needs to happen as a result. 
To that end I would ask that in the event of the weather 
being as it was earlier in the week you delay your arrival 
as near to 3.25pm as possible. This will ensure neither 
you or your children will be out in the rain/hail/sleet/
snow (!) any longer than is necessary. Thank you for your 
cooperation with this.  

COVID Secure 
Measures 

 
Whilst we all want to 
get back to as normal 
a school day/week/month/year as possible 
the prevalence of the virus in society does 
mean we need to proceed with caution as the 
children return. Wider restrictions may have 
relaxed but the virus is now 30 times more 
prevalent than it was in September 2020. The 
aim has to be to release internal restrictions 
slowly so we do not have an outbreak in 
school. 

Parent Consultations 
Mon. 1st November 2021 & 

Wed. 20th April 2022 
We intend to run our autumn parent consultations on 
Monday 1st November 2021 and our summer parent 
consultations on Wednesday 20th April 2022, please 
put these important dates on your calendars. They will 
run throughout the day and as a consequence school 
will be closed for all pupils with learning provided for 
all children to complete at home. The consultations will 
be undertaken remotely, via Zoom and booking will be 
via Teachers2Parents. Links will be sent prior to half 
term.  
If you have changed your email address recently and 
have not informed us, please email:  

admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk 

Attendance & Punctuality 
 

Welcome back everyone! We’ve been having a great couple of 
weeks. Regularly attending school after a whirlwind year is 
challenging, however Department of Education guidance is clear: 
school attendance is compulsory. Mandy and I are working out a 
clear plan to promote and maintain high attendance in school 
including, meeting with parents and continuous conversations. It’s 
important that you tell us of any issues going on so we can find 
ways to best support you.  

A reminder to parents/carers to call the school on 0207 722 8500 
(option 1) for any absences and clearly outlining symptoms. We 
are still trying our best to keep our community safe so 
communication with the school is crucial. 
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Reporting COVID Cases: 
We will continue to isolate and send children home who have any of the main symptoms of COVID 19 whilst in 
school (persistent cough, high temperature, loss of, or change in, normal sense of taste or smell). We appreciate 
your cooperation in respect of this. However, as you will see below the procedures for closing bubbles have ended. 
NHS Test and Trace have taken over the close contact administration. However, as we are required to inform local 
public health whenever we have a positive case linked to school, please do inform us if there is a positive case in 
your household. Anyone deemed as a close contact is strongly advised to do a PCR test. 
If your child tests positive on a lateral flow device (LFD) test, they should self-isolate – and you should inform us 
immediately. You should then immediately order a confirmatory PCR test to check the positive result.  
If the PCR test is taken within two days and the result is negative, your child can stop self-isolating (unless 
instructed to self-isolate for other reasons).  
If the PCR test is positive (or is taken more than two days after the LFD) your child must self-isolate until 10 days 
after the date of the LFD test. Other members of your household are strongly advised to do a PCR test. However, 
close contacts of a confirmed case (including siblings) do not need to self-isolate if you are exempt (see below) 
unless they have symptoms or have tested positive.  
Close contacts below the age of 18 years 6 months of a positive case are no longer required to self-isolate but 
strongly advised to take a PCR test instead.  
Other groups that do not need to self-isolate are:  
 the fully vaccinated.  
 those part of an approved COVID-19 vaccine trial  
 those not able to get vaccinated for medical reasons   
Anyone with any symptoms of COVID-19 or has tested positive for COVID-19 must self-isolate immediately.   
Should we identify a confirmed case in any class we will inform parents of children within that class immediately. 
This will be known as a ‘warn and inform’ letter to assist in increasing vigilance for potential cases.  
If we breach either of the thresholds below we will look to increase the control measures as per our risk 
assessment:  
5 children, pupils, students or staff, who are likely to have mixed closely, test positive for COVID-19 within a 10-
day period; or 10% of children, pupils, students or staff who are likely to have mixed closely test positive for 
COVID-19 within a 10-day period. 



 




